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Chapter 14: This Is A Fake Right? 
 

Naturally, Jiang Yu would not put in a good word for Jiang Ran. “Dad, don’t 
you know what Ran Ran meant when she asked me to play 
live?”𝘧𝓇𝗲𝑒we𝙗noѵ𝑒l.𝐜o𝘮 
Jiang Hai fell silent in the face of Jiang Yu’s sarcastic remarks. 

Jiang Yu smiled indifferently. “Don’t forget who your real daughter is.” 

When Jiang Yu and Jiang Hai returned to the banquet hall one after the 
other... 

Jiang Ran was talking to young master Ye about something when the two of 
them looked at Jiang Yu with unfriendly eyes. 

Young master Ye especially sneered when he saw that Jiang Yu was indeed 
wearing The Heart of The Ocean. 

Jiang Ran had just told him that she was kind enough to let Jiang Yu play 
along, but Jiang Yu had somehow stolen a piece of music score and insisted 
that it was her own original, using it to steal the position of a professor’s 
disciple. 

Young Master Ye was thinking of teaching Jiang Yu a lesson and getting back 
at Jiang Yu for Jiang Ran. 

Under everyone’s watchful eyes, young master Ye pointed at the necklace on 
Jiang Yu’s neck and said in surprise, “Jiang Yu, this necklace of yours looks 
so familiar. It seems to be very similar to The Heart of The Ocean?” 

Young Master Ye’s words immediately attracted everyone’s attention to Jiang 
Yu’s neck. 

They also found this necklace very familiar just now, but they couldn’t 
remember its name for a moment. 

Now, they suddenly realized that this design was indeed The Heart of The 
Ocean that had been auctioned by a collector not long ago. 
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“The Heart of The Ocean? Isn’t that an existence worth hundreds of millions?” 

“The second young miss of the Jiang family can wear such expensive jewelry. 
It seems that her status in the Jiang family is not lower than the eldest young 
miss of the Jiang family.” 

Jiang Hai also looked at Jiang Yu and frowned. 

How could Jiang Yu have such jewelry? This was something that even he felt 
was extravagant. 

“Where did you get this jewelry? It can’t be a fake, right? It’s quite similar,” 
young master Ye continued to say unkindly. 

Jiang Ran, who was beside him, slightly twitched the corner of her mouth. 

She wanted everyone to know that Jiang Yu was a vain woman who actually 
wore a fake after today. 

In that case, when Professor Bai found out, she might sever her relationship 
with Jiang Ran. 

A few people who were already jealous of Jiang Yu immediately came over 
and pointed fingers at her. 

“So it’s fake.” 

“I knew it. How could she have jewelry worth hundreds of millions? So it’s 
fake.” 

Jiang Yu looked coldly at Jiang Ran and Young Master Ye. 

Were these two people trying to force themselves on her? Then she would not 
stand on ceremony. 

“What? This necklace is The Heart of The Ocean. It was given to me by my 
friend. I don’t really understand it.” Jiang ran deliberately showed hesitation. 

Sure enough, Jiang Ran could not help but say, “Sister, your friend gave you 
such an expensive item? This is too extravagant.” 



Young master Ye also said, “The Heart of The Ocean appeared in the Bai 
family’s auction house not long ago and was canceled. It must have returned 
to the original collector. You said that the collector is your friend? Why do I not 
believe you?” 

“How about this? I will call the collector now to ask if the necklace is still 
there.” 

Jiang Yu exclaimed, “Why are you suspecting me?” 

She then looked at her father and asked, “Father, don’t you believe me too?” 

Jiang Hai felt guilty and hesitated. 

Before he could express his opinion, Wei Juan frowned and said, “Yu’er, you 
are too insensible. Apologize to everyone now and this matter will be over. 
Don’t hide it anymore.” 

Wei Juan also felt very embarrassed. As expected, Jiang Yu still embarrassed 
the Jiang family. 

Jiang Yu spread his hands. “I’m telling the truth.” 

Jiang Hai sneered. “Jiang Yu, that’s enough. Quickly apologize to everyone. 
Don’t let everyone think that our Jiang family doesn’t have any upbringing!” 

The scene instantly turned rigid. 

Jiang Yu lowered her head. 

When young master Ye saw this, he had already made a call and even turned 
on the speakerphone. “Hello, is this young master Wang? I heard that you 
guys have The Heart of The Ocean. Is this necklace still in the Wang Family? 
I have a friend who is interested in buying it.” 

Young master Wang said, “I’m sorry, The Heart of The Ocean is no longer in 
the Wang family.” 

“Then where is it now?” Young Master Ye asked again. 

Everyone pricked up their ears. 



“It was kept by the auction house. It can be considered that we sold it.” Young 
master Wang said, “Contact the auction house.” 

The auction house was the Bai Family! 

Since the item was in the hands of the Bai family, how could it appear on 
Jiang Yu’s body. 

Therefore, the item on Jiang Yu’s body must be a fake. 

For a moment, everyone looked at Jiang Yu with disdain. 

This second young miss of the Jiang family was indeed as the rumors said. 
She was not presentable. 

“Are you done asking?” Jiang Yu said coldly. 

Young Master Ye put away his phone. “The item on your body is fake. I have 
already hired a jewelry appraiser. Do you want to admit it in person or wait?” 

Jiang Yu looked at the time. She was not in the mood to waste time with him. 
“Sorry, I have an appointment.” 

Her Mo Long was still waiting to celebrate her birthday. 

Jiang Yu was about to leave. 

Jiang Ran could not sit still anymore.. She grabbed Jiang Yu’s hand and said, 
“You can’t leave.” 

 


